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A Message from CWSõ Executive Director, Tova Hairston 

For most people, love is not a thought that can easily be held alongside 
domestic violence. Each seems to be the antithesis of the other and is often 
juxtaposed against the other. While risk factors and the dangerous dynamics 
that characterize violent interpersonal relationships are the focus of our 
services, love plays a key role in this journey for victims and survivors of 
domestic violence. 

Violent relationships often begin as healthy relationships. Couples spend 
quality time together and learn about one anotherõs preferences, dislikes, and 
history by sharing tales of the past and dreams of the future. Signs of 
potential violence may be overlooked or excused as victims focus on the 
promise and potential of òwhat could beó with a new partner.   

When most victims in need connect with Coastal Womenõs Shelter, quite often the level of violence 
and danger in the behaviors and communication has risen to a level of danger that compromises her 
or his ability to feel and be safe.   

Despite the length of the partnership, however, it is important to note that at the root of that 
relationship once was love. Victims who find themselves in long-term violent relationships often 
stay because they love their partners - despite the hate, fear, and terror that may now characterize 
their connections. Love is an incredibly powerful concept.  As humans, we are hard-wired to 
prioritize survival and self-preservation.  (Continued on the next page) 

Amanda Delgado to serve as our agencyõs new shelter director 

Coastal Womenõs Shelter is pleased to announce that Amanda Delgado will now serve as its 
Shelter Director. 

Amanda has been employed by CWS since July 2017 and previously served as the Education and 
Prevention Coordinator for the agency.  In this role, Amanda revived the New Beginnings program 
and its curriculum to center survivors in program offerings to support increased positive outcomes 

for victims and survivors served.   

Amanda holds a Bachelor of Arts degree in Social Work from Wichita State 
University and has over 5 years of experience working with marginalized 
populations. She brings a strong skill set as well as a sense of empathy, 
compassion, and enthusiasm to the shelter team; and we are excited ð and 
proud! ð to see her growth as a partner in leadership for Coastal Women's 
Shelter.   

Amanda will continue to provide support for New Beginnings clients on a 
restructured schedule until the Education and Prevention Coordinator 
position can be filled.   

Please join us in extending congratulations to Amanda Delgado on  
her new role with the CWS team! 
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Executive Directorõs Message (continued from previous page) 

Yet love compels us to put the well-being of another before our own. It makes us give the very best 
of who we are and what we have to the people in our lives who mean the most to us. In love, these 
gifts are given with no expectations in return.   

For victims of violence, these thoughts hold true even for partners that present the most direct risk 
to their safety and well-being.  Despite the prevalence, frequency, and escalation of violence that 
occurs throughout the relationship, victims often choose to stay in relationships because of love. 
They have made investments of time, resources, and emotions that are difficult to accept as losses. 
The feelings of validation, acceptance, and belonging that they once received from their partners are 
the memories onto which they desperately cling when relationships take a dangerous turn.   

In our work with victims moving toward lives free of violence, love also plays a key but very 
different role in their journeys.  
Through our advocacy efforts, we 
leverage their love for their children 
and the desire to see them grow, 
prosper, and thrive.  

More importantly, however, we 
leverage love for self and a sense of 
self-worth to motivate victims of 
violence to change their behaviors and 
attitudes about the violence in their 
lives to build futures that are happy, 
healthy, and free of abuse.   

Have you heard the news? 

Peacockõs Plume          

is hosting its               
8th annual 

spring-summer    
fashion show 
April 16 at the 

New Bern Golf and 
Country Club 

Å 
Tickets on sale soon! 

Å 
Proceeds will benefit   
Coastal Womenõs Shelter 

 

 
 

February client statistics 
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American Legion Forty and Eight Generously Supports CWS  

Bob Blair (left) of the American Legion Forty and Eight recently presented a check for $300 to 
CWS Executive Director Tova Hairston. 

The Forty and Eight ð originally known as òLa Société des Quarante Hommes et Huit Chevauxó ð 
is an honor society of American veterans who are committed to charity and patriotism. 

The French name translates literally to "The Society of Forty Men and Eight Horses," a reference to 
the boxcars that transported troops to the French front during WWI. Each boxcar could hold 40 
men or 8 horses. 

We are grateful for their generous contribution and for the organizationõs continuing service to our 
country. 

Client Success Stories 

Recently, one of our Safe house residents secured secure, permanent housing with the assistance 
of the flex spending program from CWSõ New Beginnings. The client was also able to receive 
furniture and housewares from community partners Target and Knights of Columbus.  

Through court advocacy, CWS was also able to assist another survivor with the criminal part of a 
domestic violence case. We partnered with the DA's office, and charges against the abuser were 
upgraded to felony counts to ensure that the attacksõ details are fully heard during the trial. 

Thanks to your generous support, our neighbors have begun their healing journeys. 
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Church Mothers Donate 

Purses For CWS Clients 

The Mothers Board of Burning Bush 
United Holy Church in Vanceboro 
recently donated 15 purses containing 
personal items for our clients. We 
appreciate their generosity!  

 

Nutrien Volunteers Assemble Much-Needed Storage Units 

Local volunteers from Nutrien spent a recent Saturday morning assembling a series of storage units 
at the Coastal Womenõs Shelter administrative office.  

Storage was desperately needed to uphold the integrity of office functions and to ensure a safe 
working environment. The units will be used to store donated items for client use such as hygiene 

products and diapers. 

Shown (l-r) are Leslie Rosengrant, Joyce Smith, 
CWS Executive Director Tova Hairston, and                 
Nutrien Senior Finance Manager Jennie 
Schwartz.  

Thank you for donating your time and talents! 

 

 

 

 

 

Shown above (l-r) are Mother Rosetta Smith, Mother 
Sharon Hooks, and Mother Louise Hooks of Burning 
Bush United Holy Church. At left, the fabulous purses! 

Mark your calendar 

New Bern Walks A Mile 
May 1 Å downtown New Bern 

Å 
Proceeds will benefit 
Coastal Womenõs Shelter 

and Promise Place 
Å  

Sponsored by Craven Early College 
Junior Civitan Club 
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Latitude Church Gives Back 

Through Its Annual Campaign 

Latitude Church in New Bern recently donated 
$3,500 to Coastal Womenõs Shelter as part of 
its annual Heart for the House giving 
campaign. This yearõs theme was "God never 
stops, so neither do we.ó 

Jason and Christina Smith, lead pastors of the 
church, said: òHeart for the House is an event 
where Latitude Church is able to give back 
generously to people in our city and other 
ministries in our community and around the 
world.ó In addition, the Smiths donate to CWS 
each month, citing our ògreat work in the 
community.ó 

We are sincerely appreciative of Latitude 
Churchõs continuing support. Shown with 
CWS Jones County Advocate Lisa Moore is 
parishioner Remi Leith (left in photo). 

St. Paul Roman Catholic Church Holds Two-Day Ministry Fair 

St. Paul Roman Catholic Church of New Bern hosted a two-day Ministry Fair in early February, an 
event designed to connect attendees with service opportunities within the church and throughout 
the community. Over 500 attendees visited the 30 
organizations and ministries that were 
represented. 

CWS Executive Director Tova Hairston spoke 
with interested visitors about the agencyõs 
mission, inspiring 28 attendees to register as 
volunteers with the agency. 

Thank you to Pastoral Council member Sharon 
Warren for organizing this annual fair! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you knowé 
that as part of our outreach mission, 

representatives from Coastal Womenõs Shelter 
are available to speak with your group about 

domestic violence prevention? 
Contact Tova Hairston 

252.638.4509 
for more information. 
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Chick-Fil -A Gives Through 

Its òCookies For A Causeó 

Chick-Fil-A of New Bern donated 
$1,050 to Coastal Womenõs Shelter 
from its 3rd Annual òCookie for a 
Causeó Fundraiser.  

For each cookie purchased during 
February, the company contributed 
twenty-five cents to support our 
agencyõs mission. Customers also had 
the opportunity to learn more about the 
services we offer.  

CWS Executive Director Tova 
Hairston is shown with Chick-Fil-A 
General Manager Tom Pike. 

Thank you to him and to Debbie 
Parton, Senior Manager of Chick-Fil-A, 
for the companyõs continuing 
partnership. 

Fellowship Day of Service Provides Repairs To CWS Safe House 

Parishioners from The Fellowship in Havelock and Marines from MCAS Cherry Point participated 
in a Fellowship Day of Service at CWSõ Safe House on February 8. 

Approximately 25 volunteers laid flooring so that CWS can reopen its second family room at the 
shelter. In addition, these generous neighbors cut up a fallen tree in the backyard, fixed sections of 
our wooden fence, and moved wooden fence panels to make our backyard safer for the families 
served by Coastal Womenõs Shelter.  

CWS is grateful to Jeffery Knipple, pastor of The Fellowship, for organizing this great team! 

22nd Annual Run for Shelter 
5K, 10K, & 1-mile race/walk Å June 20 Å Creekside Park, New Bern 

  

Proceeds will benefit Coastal Womenõs Shelter 
 

Professional race timing to be provided by        
Run The East on a USATF-certified course 

 
Information & registration at RunTheEast.com 
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Annual Stand-Down Connects 

Veterans To Services, Community 

The 6th Annual Craven County Veterans Stand-Down 
was held in February at the West New Bern 
Recreation Center in New Bern and at the Cherry 
Point Baptist Church in Havelock. 

Attendees were offered benefits counseling as well as 
information on recovery and mental health assistance, 
housing and senior citizen resources, educational and 
employment programs, and other supportive services.  

Local non-profits such as Coastal Womenõs Shelter 
joined state and county agencies. 

A complimentary lunch and a variety of giveaways 
were available, and haircuts were provided free of 
charge from Craven Community College cosmetology 
students. 

The 
Stand-Down is open to homeless and disadvantaged 
veterans and their families. òThe term stand down 
originated during the Vietnam War [and was] used to 
describe the practice of removing combat troops from 
the field and taking care of their basic needs in a safe 
area.ó  

Above, members of the Marine Corps Color Guard 
presented the National Flag and the Marine Corps 
Battle Color at the West New Bern Recreation Center. 
At right, Lovay Wallace-Singleton, Executive Director 
of the VEBCOG, welcomed guests to Havelock. 
Below, various service providers were available to help 
veterans, active duty members, and their families at 
both locations. 

For more information on veteransõ services, please 
contact NCWorks Career Center Manager Reeshema 
Walker at 252.514.4828, ext. 237. 
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Local Students Learn How To Prevent, Avoid Dating Violence 

During February, representatives of Coastal Womenõs Shelter spoke with area students about teen 
dating violence as part of the agencyõs outreach mission. The presentations used a òrelationship-
positiveó lens, focusing on defining healthy relationships as well as exploring responsible behaviors, 
creating essential communication skills, and establishing safe personal boundaries in romantic  
relationships.  

Speakers also facilitated discussions about the signs and risk factors of violent dating relationships 
and shared information about services CWS offers to help adolescents needing support. 

Pamlico High School coaches Earl Sadler and April Rose hosted CWS advocates Ruzalia Davis and 
Kimberly Drew, who spoke with over 100 students in PE/Health classes. 

At New Bern High School, the two advocates spoke with over 200 students in classes led by Coach 
Calvin Campbell, Robert Curlings, Joe Davis, and Bo Lansche. 

And CWS Executive Director Tova Hairston spoke with 20 members of Craven Early Collegeõs 
Junior Civitans, which is advised by Amanda Smith. 

Outreach to teenagers is a vital part of our mission because - according to the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention - nearly 1 in 11 female and 1 in 15 male high school students reported 
having experienced physical dating violence in America last year. The CDC notes that òduring the 
pre-teen and teen years, it is important for youth to begin learning the skills needed to create and 
maintain healthy relationships. These skills include things like how to manage feelings and how to 
communicate in a healthy way.ó 

If you have a youth group who would benefit from a presentation on preventing dating violence, 
please contact CWS at 252.638.4509. 

Ruzalia Davis (center, in purple) poses with some of the many students who learned about teen 
dating violence at Pamlico High School. 


